# Tiny Tails AAMHC bi-monthly newsletter



## www.allamericanminihorseclub.com

Issue # 57

January February 2016

#### AAMHC Officers

President-Dave Robinson Vice President-Maureen Schroeder Secretary-Denise Wiles Treasurer-Gary Price

#### AAMHC Directors

Clark Wood Mindy Meyer Dale Mcorley

#### **AAMHC Member Rates:**

Classified ads: \$2 per item/ 4 lin

\$2 per item/ 4 line maximum \$5 per item w/ small picture 4 line maximum

Page Advertising (per issue)

Full page \$20

3/4 page \$15

½ page \$10

1/4 page \$5

Business Cards \$10 per year

#### Non-Member Rates:

Page advertising (per issue)

Full page \$25

34 page \$20

½ page \$15

1/4 page \$10

Page advertising (per year)

Full page \$100

34 page \$70

1/2 page \$50

1/4 page \$30

Business cards \$20 per year

Tiny Tails newsletter is published six times per year. The 1<sup>st</sup> day of the month...Feb, April, June, August, October & December.

All ads must be submitted 10 days prior to above publication

Greetings Members,

Happy New Year to all.. I hope that your year is off to a good start.

The next meeting will be held at the home of Denise and Scott Wiles 1410 Foster Woods Rd Wellman Ia 52356 there will be a dental/ nutrition clinic starting at 10:00 am, with a meeting and Pot luck to follow. There is still room for a few more horses if you have any that need a dental checkup. Contact Tammy Lowe for more information and to get on the list to bring a horse for the Dental clinic.

Denise wiles
Tiny Tales Editor
<a href="mailto:jsph@kctc.net">jsph@kctc.net</a>
Phone 319-325-2685

Please submit all advertising, articles, to Tiny Tails editor: Denise Wiles, 1410 Foster Woods Road Wellman Iowa 52356 E-mail <a href="mailto:jsph@kctc.net">jsph@kctc.net</a> Make your check out to AAMCH

#### **Secretary Report**

The meeting was held at the home of Gary and Amy Price in Anamosa Ia. On January 30<sup>th</sup>
15 members were present
Meeting called to order @ 10:45 by Dave Robinson
Treasure's report was read by Gary Price
Secretary's report was read by Mason Wiles

## **Old Business**

- Gary Price gave an updated on the club's insurance we are covered by our present insurance until 12:00 on June 15<sup>th</sup>, there is no need to change our insurance for 2016 as this will cover our Show for 2016. Gary will shop around for insurance quotes and to have the policy to start on August 1<sup>st</sup> to cover the needs of our Show, fun Show.
- Clark Wood presented on the show, all contracts are in and signed, Clark is still looking into hotels for the judges, due to the Kirkwood hotel is full for the weekend of our show.
- Gary gave an update on the Draft Class, it has been confirmed that we do not need to have a Stakes draft class, so our class list will remain the same

#### **New Business**

- Cart raffle for our show: We had a vote on if we should have Mike Herron get a card from Graber again this year or try to get a Gerald cart. The Club voted to have Mike order the cart from Graber again, everyone felt like it was a beautiful cart and we knew that we would have no glitches in having a cart in time for our raffle. Dave made a motion to have Mike order the Graber Cart Edna 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion the vote passed to have Mike get the Graber cart.
- Gary Price asked do we want to put a full page fall ad in the Journal to advertise for our show as we have done in the past. Denise Wiles made a motion to place the ad in the Journal and Edna Wood 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Motion past we will place the full page ad.
- Amy Price gave an update on the Ricky Wardlaw clinic, Ricky had a date of April 30<sup>th</sup> and May 1<sup>st</sup> open to put on a clinic. The club voted and was decided that we will have Ricky do a clinic on April 30<sup>th</sup> and May 1<sup>st</sup> at the Home of Gary and Amy Price. More information will be available when Amy confirms with Ricky.
- Motion was made to order Ribbons needed for our show after all ribbons have been sorted and ironed and counted. Dave made the motion to order the ribbons that are needed Maureen 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Motion passed Ribbons will be ordered after all have been counted.
- The topic of the fun show was brought up; we talked about if we still want to continue to host a fun show. And who would be in charge of it due to Terry and Steph want to take a break of being in charge of this event. There was decision, and was decided that we would continue to have the fun show because it was our main money maker, we talked about moving the show to October 1<sup>st</sup> and still having it at the Benton Co. fair grounds. Denise made a motion to have the fun show on October 1<sup>st</sup> Shauna 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Motion passed the show will be October 1<sup>st</sup> on the basis that the fairgrounds will be available for that date. Gary will contact the fairgrounds. Mindy Meyers volunteered to be the chair person in charge of the fun show. And we would start the show at 10:00 am.

- It was discussed to move the silent auction from the fun show to our Main show at Kirkwood; everyone felt we could have a bigger silent auction with a lot more traffic, and that every member would need to donate an item for the silent auction to make this a success. Edna motion to move the auction to our Kirkwood show and Gary 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Motion passed the auction will be moved and Amy will check onto if our cart raffle license will cover the silent auction or we need to have a separate license to have the silent auction.
- Next meeting will be held at the house of Denise and Scott Wiles on March 19<sup>th</sup> at 10:00 am with a Dental clinic and meeting and potluck to follow
- Dave made a motion to adjourn Clark 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion @11:50

HAPPY TAILS Denise Wiles

## **Current Events**

Dental /nutrition clinic March  $19^{\rm th}$  at 10:00 am Scott and Denise Wiles Home at 10:00 am potluck and meeting to follow

Ricky Warlaw clinic April 30 and May 1<sup>st</sup> at the Home of Gary and Amy Price more information will be posted.

## All American Miniature Horse Club

## Membership Application

To represent and promote the best interest of the Miniature Horse.

To maintain a club open to new ideas and to encourage cooperation between registries and other Miniature Horse oriented organizations.

To develop communications and friendship among members of our organization, other breed organizations and equine groups.

To provide an opportunity for our members to socialize, and share experiences with other Miniature Horse owners.

Name	
Address	
City, State, Zip	
Phone	
E-mail and/or website	
Annual membership fee of \$25 covers all family members in your household (18 & older allowed to vote). An Associate member (non-horse rights) with e-mail newsletter is \$15 or a mailed hard copy version is \$25 all family members wishing to participate.	_

Please make checks payable to AAMHC (All American Miniature Horse Club) and mail to: